

# **PINKNEY NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION OUTCOMES**

Meeting Zoom: May 21, 2022 Meeting called to order at 10:03 a.m.

**MEETING PARTICIPANTS:** Kim Heck; Shane Heiman, Josh Spence, Lori Lange, Eleanor Gardner, Pat Miller, Bart Littlejohn

## **APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING OUTCOMES & CURRENT AGENDA**

Motion to accept the Agenda with flexibility and the April outcomes. *Motion by J. Spence, 2<sup>nd</sup> by P. Miller. Voice/hand raise vote. Motion carries.*

## **TREASURER'S REPORT**

- **Account balances:** Checking \$2494.23; Savings \$223.55; Petty cash \$164.29.
- **Upcoming expenses:** Zoom subscription \$163.83; Coordinator, host domain, and communication re: summer event.

## **REPORTS**

- **President's Report.** 1) Picking up signs around the neighborhood re: the logo contest. 2) Pleased to report that Patrick Norman's logo was selected as the new Pinkney logo (with a few adjustments requested). The reveal will be on the summer event postcard. The Board to officially approve the logo at its next meeting or by email. 3) On a personal note, he resigned his teaching position at New York school and has taken a position at LMH coordinating the volunteer program.
- **LAN Report.** LAN will stay on top of school district plans for closures in the future. S. Heiman gave an update on teacher resignation numbers, reductions in sections, class sizes, etc.

## **BUSINESS ITEMS**

- **Parks & Rec Signage** – The Board needs to respond regarding signage for the neighborhood reflecting our new name. The new logo needs to be provided as necessary. Six parks are involved: Clinton, Constant, Sandra Shaw, Burcham, Robinson and Woody. There is a sign along the Lawrence Loop that needs to be updated. PNA may be interested in having signage provide more information about the parks. Provide information to E. Gardner who will contact P&R. It seems unlikely that PNA will qualify for a CDBG grant to cover signage costs. There is also an old sign by the river that only has the posts—used to have Quantrill's Raid information.
- **Picnic.** June 18. Send out postcard by end of the month. There was a motion to use the neighborhood pancake "dads" vs. Chris Cakes. Motion by L. Lange. 2<sup>nd</sup> by J. Spence. Voice/Handraise vote. Motion carries. K. Heck to close loop with Chris Cakes and provide donation of \$250 to Treasurer. Picnic will start at 9:30 am. S. Heiman to welcome attendees, give a brief overview of PNA and present the new logo – no business will be conducted.

## **UPDATES & ANNOUNCEMENTS**

- Parks Cleanup. Starts after this meeting (promoted to start at 12 noon).
- LMH will be invited to provide an update at the next meeting. E. Gardner to secure.

*A motion to adjourn was made by P. Miller. 2<sup>nd</sup> K. Heck. Voice/handraise vote. Motion carries.*

The meeting adjourned at 11:17 a.m.